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March 14, 2017

The Honorable Jim Frazier

Chair, Assembly Transportation Committee
California State Capitol, Room 3091
Sacramento, CA 95814

FAX: (916) 319-2111

RE: SB 1(Frazier). Transportation Funding. Notice of Support

Dear Assembly member Frazier:

The City of Sand City is pleased to support your SB 1, which represents a
comprehensive transportation proposal inclusive of sensible reforms, modest
increases to existing revenue sources, and robust infrastructure investment. The
proposal presents an opportunity for the new legislature to advance a
comprehensive framework to address the overwhelming backlog of repair and
deferred maintenance as well as other transportation needs in the early part of
2017.

It would be an understatement to say the time to act is now to address the $73
billion unmet funding need for local streets and roads and $72 billion backlog to
the State’s Highway System. For local streets and roads alone, the funding need
grows by an additional $20 billion in just ten years. With the expressed
commitment of Legislative Leadership and this Administration to getting this
done in the early parts of 2017, we urge this legislature’s immediate attention to
this proposal as the vehicle to deliver this victory for California.

When fully phased in, AB 1 would generate an additional $6 billion annually to
provide desperately needed funding for the state and local transportation
network. To repair and maintain existing transportation infrastructure, the
proposal would generate up to $2.4 billion and $2.2 billion annually for the
state’s highway system and local streets and roads, respectively. The proposal
takes the approach of raising revenue over a variety of sources, such as a 12 cent
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increase to the gas tax to restore some of its purchasing power, ending the
Board of Equalization’s “true up” process on the price based excise tax on gas, a
$38 increase to the vehicle registration fee, a $100 vehicle registration fee on
zero emission vehicles, a 20 cent increase to the diesel excise tax, $300 million
from existing cap and trade funds, and returning $500 million in vehicle weight
fees phased in over five years.

In addition to raising revenue, the proposal includes a series of reforms to
improve efficiency, transparency, and accountability.

For these reasons, the City of Sand City Supports SB 1 (Frazier).

Sincerely,

(st

David K. Pendergra
Mayor, City of Sand City
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March 14, 2017

The Honorable Jim Beall

Chair, Senate Transportation Committee
California State Capitol, Room 2082
Sacramento, CA 95814

FAX: (916) 651-4915

RE: SB 1(Beall). Transportation Funding. Notice of Support

Dear Senator Beall:

The City of Sand City is pleased to support your SB 1, which represents a
comprehensive transportation proposal inclusive of sensible reforms, modest
increases to existing revenue sources, and robust infrastructure investment. The
proposal presents an opportunity for the new legislature to advance a
comprehensive framework to address the overwhelming backlog of repair and
deferred maintenance as well as other transportation needs in the early part of
2017.

It would be an understatement to say the time to act is now to address the $73
billion unmet funding need for local streets and roads and $72 billion backlog to
the State’s Highway System. For local streets and roads alone, the funding need
grows by an additional $20 billion in just ten years. With the expressed
commitment of Legislative Leadership and this Administration to getting this
done in the early parts of 2017, we urge this legislature’s immediate attention to
this proposal as the vehicle to deliver this victory for California.

When fully phased in, AB 1 would generate an additional $6 billion annually to
provide desperately needed funding for the state and local transportation
network. To repair and maintain existing transportation infrastructure, the
proposal would generate up to $2.4 billion and $2.2 billion annually for the
state’s highway system and local streets and roads, respectively. The proposal
takes the approach of raising revenue over a variety of sources, such as a 12 cent
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increase to the gas tax to restore some of its purchasing power, ending the
Board of Equalization’s “true up” process on the price based excise tax on gas, a
$38 increase to the vehicle registration fee, a $100 vehicle registration fee on
zero emission vehicles, a 20 cent increase to the diesel excise tax, $300 million
from existing cap and trade funds, and returning $500 million in vehicle weight
fees phased in over five years.

In addition to raising revenue, the proposal includes a series of reforms to
improve efficiency, transparency, and accountability.

For these reasons, the City of Sand City Supports SB 1 (Beall).

ol

David K. Pendergrass
Mayor, City of Sand City



